Chestnut Trails Homeowners Association Board Meeting Minutes    
Meeting called to order 6/3/10 at 6:40 p.m.
Roll call:
President: Frank Marino–absent
Vice President: None-3 new board members all present: Rick Long, Chris Lyon, and Carol Gilbert
Secretary/Treasurer: Dan McGilvray – present
Proof of Notice of meeting or waiver of notice:
Quorum present
Reading of minutes of preceding meeting:
Board approved prior (Apr) meeting minutes
Reports of officers
President Report: 
1) N.A.
V.P. Report: 
1)   N.A.
Secretary/Treasurer Report: 

1) No report, the June financials should be coming from Stephanie soon.
Reports of committees
ACC Committee: 

1) N.A.
Unfinished business
1) Discussion around the Lot 28 issue occurred for some time. Rick motioned and Chris seconded the motion to rescind the letter dated May 26th and that the 3rd ($100) fine would be removed due to some miscommunication regarding the final tree as long as the removal of the tree/trunk and leveling of the ground occurred by June 21st (~2 weeks from expected receipt of new communication). All those present agreed and the motion was passed. Dan said he would draft/send Stephanie a letter and cc the board when it was sent.
New business
1) Dan motioned to split the secretary/treasurer position in two. Carol seconded the motion and all those in attendance approved.
2) Discussion on what to do with the final board position. Carol motioned to have the 5th board position be the Assistant Secretary with the primary focus to be communications. Rick seconded the motion and all present approved.
3) Entered Executive Session for discussion centered around who may want to fill what positions
4) Dan said he will ask his church about getting a room when needed for the board meetings at no fee

5) Discussion regarding the draft CTHA questionnaire. We made a few adjustments, but will likely make more before handing it out to the neighborhood and will finalize it at the next meeting. We will possibly use Survey Monkey or Zoomerang in the future for surveys if we are able to get enough e-mails from the neighborhood. We need to clarify whether or not we can use Stephanie’s/Brink’s address to collect questionnaires and if we still have a P.O. Box or not.

6) We need to change the list of addresses for board@chestnuttrails.org so the new board members get it as well and we can all use that vs. each others individual e-mail addresses. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:53 pm; next meeting will be the regularly scheduled monthly meeting on June 17th at 6:30 p.m.
